

December 14, 1976

Don Crabtree Box 210 Kimberly, ID 83441

Dear Don:

I thoroughly enjoyed our visit last Thursday. You certainly have a most interesting avocation. Dr. Hartung and I were talking on our way back to Boise and we both agreed that if someday in the future, someone knowledgeable digs in your back yard, he will likely think he has found the center of all cultures.

I know your prospective surgery is a concern to you, but I'm sure you have very competent doctors and as soon as the healing process is over, you should be as good as new. We are hoping to see you in Moscow soon after your recovery.

Thanks again for a most enjoyable visit. I hope we have many more in the future. Take care of yourself. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Sincere best wishes,

Carl C. Kiilsgaard
Assistant to the President

CCK/ds